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The following pages document public input received since the last report released January, 2017.  
Content includes copies of letters, emails, relevant Facebook comments and comment forms 
received, plus a log of public events attended by staff. Personal information such as email addresses 
and phone numbers have been removed in some cases to protect the privacy of participants. 

 







 

 

January 16, 2018 
 
Dear Commissioners and Directors,  
  
We, the Portland Commission on Disability, write to share support and provide guidance to the 
City Council and Bureau Directors as you develop and adopt an Equitable Housing Strategy 
for the SW Corridor.  We are committed to ensuring that our city is universally accessible and 
promotes equity for all.  The potential multi-billion dollar public investment in light rail in the SW 
Corridor is a once-in-a-lifetime opportunity to transform our equity and accessibility policies into 
action that meets the needs of our most vulnerable neighbors.  
  
We want to thank the staff from the Bureau of Planning and Sustainability and the Portland 
Housing Bureau for meeting with our Accessibility Sub-Committee.  We enjoyed a lengthy 
discussion of the broad goals to increase new housing choices and mitigate displacement of 
existing vulnerable households along the corridor.  Upon reflection we see four areas of 
opportunity to further the PCOD’s mission:  
 
 1. Expand the Definition of Vulnerable Populations.  The equitable housing strategy has a 
strong focus on vulnerable populations;  low-income households and communities of color.  
We operate with an intersectional lens so fully understand the multiplying challenges of people 
with disabilities who are also low-income and/or identify as a person of color.  Classism and 
racism are especially destructive forces when combined with ableism.  Given this intersection 
and the housing strategies’ emphasis on location efficiency and transit accessibility we ask that 
the City also include people with disabilities in their definition of vulnerable populations.  
  
2. Create New Affordable Housing Resources and Focus Them on the Most Vulnerable People
Increasing housing costs and involuntary displacement are a significant issue for low-income 
people with disabilities.  More affordable housing funding is needed. The Portland Housing 
Bond is a great new resource but much more is needed.  We ask that the City Council adopt a 
housing strategy that is meaningfully capitalized with new sources of identified funding.   
  
People who receive disability payments and/or other forms of fixed incomes have extremely  
low-incomes.  People with disabilities are disproportionately represented amongst households 
with 0-30% of the Median Family Income.  An emphasis should be made to produce and 
preserve more affordable units that serve households making 0-30% MFI.   
  
3. Design Affordable Housing Buildings for Greater Accessibility.  We ask that City-funded 
multi-family affordable housing buildings go above the standards set by the Americans with 
Disabilities Act.  For example, a greater percentage of units being ADA accessible.  In addition, 
we ask that units be designed to be age friendly using principles of universal design. For 



example including showers not tubs and having less walls and doors to create open rooms.  
 
4. Locate and Develop Light Rail Stations That Are Accessible.  New stations in the corridor 
should be located near the existing communities on and just west of Barbur Boulevard to 
increase the likelihood the station areas will develop in a more accessible way.  Station 
locations along Interstate 5 will create more challenges for some people with disabilities due to 
the obstacles to accessibility created by I-5 and Barbur themselves.  
   
To ensure greater accessibility we recommend that pedestrian infrastructure be built 
concurrently with the stations and the housing so the two are connected.  A wise investment 
strategy will seek to provide affordable housing in close proximity to the stations and also 
accessibility for them to get safely to the new transit service.  
  
We appreciate this opportunity to provide guidance on the SW Corridor Equitable Housing 
Strategy in these early stages.  We hope to see our recommendations incorporated into the 
final draft strategy and look forward to providing further comments as the Council is 
considering approving plans for the light rail project and housing strategy 
 
Regards, 
 
The Accessibility & The Built Environment Sub-Committee 



 
From: David Atiyeh  
Sent: Wednesday, January 17, 2018 2:52 PM 
To: Eryn Kehe 
Subject: FW: SW Corridor light rail- Atiyeh Bros. comments to Tigard City Council 
 
Eryn- 
Could you please submit this correspondence information, previously sent to the 
Tigard City Council in December, to both the Steering and Community Advisory 
Committees.  
As always, thank you for your assistance! 
David Atiyeh 
 
From: David Atiyeh [ 
Sent: Friday, December 15, 2017 4:40 PM 
To: 'councilmail@tigard-or.gov' <  
Cc: Mark McGirr- Atiyeh Bros. < >; 'Debra Dunn' < >; Kevin Atiyeh < >; Carrie Atiyeh < >; 'Armitage, Ree 
(Wyden)' >; 'Jake Oken-Berg' <j>; 'Jagjit Nagra' < >; 'Horvath, Kelli' < >;   
'sen.ginnyburdick@oregonlegislature.gov' < >; 'Rep Doherty' <> 
Subject: SW Corridor light rail- Atiyeh Bros. comments to Tigard Council 
 
Mayor Cook, Council President Snider, Councilors Anderson, Goodhouse and 
Woodard- 
Attached first is a public comment letter dated December 15 from our company 
Atiyeh Bros. on the SW Corridor light rail alignment options impacting the Tigard 
community. The additional attached documents are referred to within my letter.   
Carol Krager of the City told me in a phone call on December 12 that the Council is 
not taking public comment on the light rail project at its upcoming Dec. 19 
Workshop meeting when I was hoping to present this in person. Since the next 
Council meeting is not until January 2, and given the urgency of this alignment 
matter and the upcoming routing recommendation in the DEIS early 2018, we 
thought it best to submit these comments for the Council’s further consideration 
now. 
Thank you. 
David Atiyeh 
 
503-924-1905 | email: david@atiyehbros.com | atiyehbros.com 
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Group Meetings and Tabling Events 
Event Date Location Metro Staff Other Staff/CAC

1 Tabling at Assaber Masjid 1/26/2018 SW 43rd Ave, 
Portland, OR 97219

Eryn Kehe
Chris Ford
Ambar Espinoza

2 Community Alliance of Tenants 
event in Tigard

1/30/2018 St. Anthony Church, 
Tigard

Eryn Kehe
Ambar Espinoza
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